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January  2009.

 Changes to the Subsided Bus Network in Salford.

There are no changes in the network that apply to Salford since my last report.

After theTIF Bid

The PTA and AGMA are to jointly revise their passenger transport priorities for Greater Manchester in the light of the overwhelming rejection of the TIF proposals in the referendum.  The preparation of the TIF Bid (although expensive) has supplied the GMPTE with a wealth of information about the costings of all the proposed schemes. 

Clearly the amount of funding that will now come to Greater Manchester will be significantly less than the TIF funding plan, but indications are that some Government funding may be available.  The Leading Members of the PTA are to meet with MPs from Greater Manchester on the day before our Council meeting to press for their support for our objectives in this respect.

Integrated Transport Authority

I was a little premature in my last report about this matter. It will now be in February that the PTA will be renamed as an “Integrated Transport Authority”.

The Local Transport Act 2008 got Royal Approval in December.

I will cover the implications of both these events, in my next report in March. 

Levy

The result of the negotiations between AGMA and the Authority on the amount of the Levy for 2009/10 will also be known by the time of my next report.  Indications are that an increase similar to last year’s 4% will be granted. This is a smaller percentage than many of the increases currently being sought by the bus operators when contacts for subsidised services are being renegotiated. This may cause difficulties in continuing some subsidised services throughout the Greater Manchester area including Salford.

